
 

66 Brynhyfryd, 
Glynneath, 

Neath-Port Talbot, 
SA11 5BA 

Dear Councillor – I refer to the following email sent on 11 July 2021 to which you have failed to 
respond. I would urge you to consider the contents of the Youtube video to which the email refers 
and undertake actions to safeguard the lives of Glynneath residents immediately. Regards – David 
Richards, Rugby Relics Ltd 

11 July 2021 

Distribution: 

Mr Ceri Morris - Head of Planning Department - c.morris1@npt.gov.uk 
Mr Craig Griffiths - Head of Legal Services - c.griffiths2@npt.gov.uk 
Councillor Suzanne Paddison - Chair, Planning Committee - cllr.s.paddison@npt.gov.uk  
Del Morgan - Glynneath Town & NPTC Councillor - cllr.j.d.morgan@npt.gov.uk 
Simon Knoyle - Glynneath Town & NPTC Councillor - cllr.s.a.knoyle@npt.gov.uk 
Steve Ball - Planning Officer - s.ball@npt.gov.uk 
NPTC - contactus@npt.gov.uk 
 
Attachments 
Council of Death – 1990 EPA breach draft report submitted to NPTC September 2020 
http://www.walk-around-wales.com/county/npt/glynneath/enzo-development/info-other/20200816A-
DO-EGRA-report-submitted.pdf 
 
Progressive Supranuclear Palsy Cluster, Brynhyfryd draft report published 1 May 2021.  
http://www.walk-around-wales.com/county/npt/glynneath/enzo-development/archive/2021/05-
2021/20210501A-DO-EGRA-psp-report-plain.pdf 

Dear Neath-Port Talbot Council Public Officials 

Our ref: 20210711A-EM-RREL-NPTC-morris.video 

I refer to a YouTube video recently uploaded for public viewing that reaches the following conclusion: 

Ceri Morris (Head of Planning and Public Protection at NPTC) is continuing to, and has potentially 
murdered Glynneath residents to support the corrupt activities of the Neath-Port Talbot Council 

Planning Department. 

The on-line address for the video is as follows:   https://youtu.be/ZNR32GjgBqM  

 This email is sent to you so that you have the opportunity to provide counter evidence to that 
presented in the video or to undertake an investigation into this allegation. We would also extend the 

opportunity to be interviewed by a member of our team for inclusion in the video which we will be 
happy to remove and re-edit to include your response. 



The video is also linked to YouTube from the Rugby Relics Ltd owned website www.walk-around-
wales.com. This website includes more information relating to the “Glynneath Contamination 

Potential Social Murders Corruption Coalition” of which you have been identified as a member.  

The video is uploaded in response to the NPTC value as stated in the NPTC Corporate Plan. 

"We will be open to challenge and will promote a culture of learning and innovation throughout our 
organisation" 

The video also draws its inspiration from the remaining 'purpose, vision and values of the Neath-Port 
Talbot County Borough Council which are: 

Our Purpose: Neath Port Talbot Council exists to serve and represent the interests of its citizens and 
communities. We strive to improve the economic, social, environmental and cultural well-being of all 

of our people.  

Our Vision: We want our county borough to be a place where everyone has an equal chance to get 
on in life – a place where people want to live, learn and work and bring up their family.  

We want our beautiful natural environment, and our rich cultural and industrial heritage to be 
appreciated and protected for many future generations to enjoy.  

We also want to pursue new and existing opportunities for economic growth so we can sustain our 
diverse communities for many years to come.  

Our Values: We will stand up for our citizens and our communities, advocating for the needs and 
aspirations of our people in every aspect of our work.  

We will listen to our citizens, our workforce and our many partners and seek ways to meaningfully 
involve people in our work.  

We will celebrate diversity in all of its forms and work tirelessly for greater equality in all of our 
communities.  

We will conduct the work of the Council in an open and accessible way, ensuring we are properly 
accountable for the decisions we make.  

We will make the best use of all resources available to us.  

We will further strengthen the bonds of collaboration, working with others – including the voluntary, 
statutory and private sectors to benefit our citizens and communities. 

Please note that this communication is not a complaint, it should be regarded as a comment on the 
authority’s services, and is sent to you in line with the authority’s complaints process and the correct 
response to this communication in line with this process should be: 
 
“In each case the employee receiving the comment will need to thank the member of the public for 
taking the trouble to express their views, describe how it will be dealt with if further action is required 
and then refer the comment on, if appropriate.” 

I trust this email finds you well and I look forward to your documented response in due course. 

Regards - David Richards 

(Director, Rugby Relics Ltd)  -  www.rugbyrelics.com 


